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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Sharon Belt, Hearing Officer Committee Chair


Date:


August 1, 2014

Subject:
Year End Report
I polled Hearing Officers, through the Regional Directors, for issues they would like to bring to the attention of the NADE Board.  I received responses from four states.  

What follows is a compilation of what I received.

 - not enough pay for the work done by Hearing Officers

- not having an efficient computer system

- not having enough Hearing Officers for the workload (not a concern of all responders)
- having to work a mixed caseload (a mix of any of: hearings, initials, recons and CDRs) (This was a mentioned by more than one state.)
- a general dissatisfaction with video hearings.  Issues included: not being able to observe the claimant enter and exit the building and/or room; lack of privacy in some Field Offices, where the equipment is set up at the windows, near high-traffic areas and not in separate rooms; and apparent lack of instructions for the Field Offices related to VSD’s and their role, i.e. how to handle pre-hearing file review or making sure that the claimant is not in the waiting room waiting for their number to be called when the time for their hearing has passed.
- the security of the hearing rooms at some Field Offices  (Related to the coded locks on the doors on the hearing rooms, and difficulty in remembering and quickly entering the code in order to exit the room to escape an aggressive or threatening claimant. Especially concerning should the security guard be on break or otherwise away from his/her station and unable to respond immediately.)
- requiring claimants drive up to 75 miles (each way) to attend the hearing, to reduce travel time for the Hearing Officers and expense to the State.  It is the opinion of the commenter that this is a great disservice to many of the claimants who are impoverished and without access to or funds for transportation and will result in “no show’s for hearings, leading to increased cessations and increases in the workload of ALJs.
Due to conflicts with my schedule, I will be unable to attend the National Conference this year.  Feel free to call or email me with any questions related to the above.  
